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Winchester 
22 November 1937 

--- 

Dear Volksblatt!   

 Since everyone enjoys reading the 

correspondence I thought I would also send 

something in. The weather is now very 

unpleasant silvery cold and rainy since 

Nov. 18. Today there is ice. With all of this 

weather, we have had two beautiful 

celebrations in our area.  

 On Nov. 18 (the celebration was with) 

Mr. Karl Krause and his wife who was born 

the daughter of the deceased Mr. Ernst 

Mitschke. Because the children were not 

able to fulfill the wish of this couple to 

celebrate their silver wedding anniversary 

because mother Krause was ill, they 

planned to quite thoroughly surprise Papa 

and Mama on their 30
th
 anniversary. They 

succeeded quite well. Because it was so 

bitter cold, the parents had no idea that 

anyone would come. As they quite leisurely 

washed the supper dishes, they noticed 

lights blinking against the house. The 

surprise was great! When all were there the 

table was covered with all sorts of eats and 

adorned with a very beautiful, large 

cake/extra beautifully decorated and baked 

by the daughters of Mr. August Jurk. Next 

to the cake was a beautiful chrysanthemum 

bouquet arranged by Mrs. Ben Zoch in 

honor of the anniversary couple. Then the 

entire family was invited to the table. Then 

entered Pastor Schmidt and Teacher Kasper 

and the celebration began. The hymn, "All 

Depends on Our Possessing God's 

Abundant Grace and Blessing" was sung. 

Then the Pastor delivered a very comforting 

message based on these words, "What the 

Lord blesses, that is and remains blessed." 

Then the hymn "Now Thank We All Our 

God" was sung. After this, the body was 

also supplied with a table of good coffee, 

cake and sandwiches. The refreshment 

glass was not missing (beer) so everyone 

was in a good mood. Beautiful music was 

provided by Marvin Driessner, Rudie 
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Schulz and Oskar Menzel. Even the dear 

Mitschke siblings remembered their youth. 

Everyone was having a good time. 

 The second celebration was on 

November 21, Mr. Arnold Bigon's 21st 

birthday surprise, when a number of 

relatives and friends got together, but he 

knew nothing about it. The dear young 

people played well-known parlor games, 

and the old folks enjoyed a good 

conversation; in the later night we all 

together were served a so-called "Vesper". 

 It should be mentioned, that the stork 

visited Mr. and Mrs. Paul Noack of 

Winchester on the 19
th
 of November and 

left them a daughter, and that is already the 

8
th
. We also congratulate Mr. Mrs. Paul 

Noack for this happy event. 

 So now I want to come to the end, it 

greets  

a Reader 

 

Translated by Luise Green  

and Weldon Mersiovsky 
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